
Nabiac Memorial Neighbourhood Centre                    
 

This first building on this site was constructed as hospital in 1915, on privately owned 
land. In 1947 a committee of trustees appointed by the RSL purchased the land and the 
building from private ownership to be operated as the Wallamba War Memorial Hospital.  
 
After the hospital closure in 1981 the continuing Management Committee created the 
Nabiac Memorial Neighbourhood Centre. Trusteeship for the land and buildings was 
transferred to the Nabiac Memorial Neighbourhood Centre Association Incorporated 
(NMNCAI) on 30/4/1987. This Trusteeship for the land and the buildings continues today 
some 32 years later.  
 
The Management Committee have the responsibility to care for the land, all 
buildings on it, all assets owned by the NMNCAI and to oversee and support the 
community activities of the Neighbourhood Centre.  
 
NMNCAI has an AGM each year when a new Committee is elected and has (at 
28.06.2019) 81 members and several sub committees.  
  
President  Kit Carson; Vice President Colin Henderson;Treasurer Ross Dearing;                   
Secretary Louise Collins;  Committee  Hannah Lindbeck, Graham Lindbeck, Ann 
Newlan, Carol Grace, John Baker;  Public Officer Louise Collins  
 
Committee meetings are held the second Thursday, every second month at 7 pm.  
 
The Subcommittees of the Neighbourhood Centre are  
 

• Nabiac Village Futures Group (NVFG) 

• Nabiac CTC 

• Nabiac Second Chance Opportunity Shop  

• Nabiac Landcare  

• Aub Ferris Sports Complex Redevelopment 

• Nabiac Farmers Market     
 
All volunteers belonging to each subgroup are insured by the NMNCAI ad are members 
of the Association. 
 
The NMNCAI has 3 tenants - Nabiac and District Preschool, Karuah Great Lakes 
Landcare and Petras Pantry. 
 
Contact Secretary 
Louise Collins    ph 0409 585 635 
 
 


